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Note to the Secretary-General

Re: Visit to Washington, D.C.
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OF THE
EXECUTIVE OFFICE
OfCRETARY-GENERAL

1 . Thank you for approving my trip to Washington, D.C, on 27 November
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to attend a dinner hosted by US Secretary of State Powell, In making tentative
arrangements for meetings that same day, I have been advised that US
authorities are focussed almost exclusively on developments in Afghanistan
and that this would not be an opportune moment to discuss matters relating to
on-going peacekeeping operations.

2. Bearing this in mind and knowing that you are yourself scheduled to
visit Washington the follo.wing day, I would be inclined to pursue one of two
options:

• Confine my consultations to the World Bank: DPKO has a number of
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outstanding issues with the Bank (e.g. DDRRR and confidence-building
projects) and these could usefully be discussed with various Bank
officials.

" 1^ at your ̂ ^disposal_to_ discuss js developments,
including UN operations, in Afghanistan.

3. I would be gratefuHor yc>ui ̂ guidance as to which would be the
appropriate course of action at this time. Should you prefer the second option,
I would be most grateful to have your advice on matters which could
appropriately be discussed at this time,

Thank you,

Jean-Marie Guehenno
19 November 2001


